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So, they left the tomb quickly with fear and great joy and ran to tell his disciples. 
 

Matthew 28:8 
  

What is an important learning experience you had in the last few years? Something that keeps 
coming back to you. Something that continues to shape how you offer your service to the 
church and to the world. 
  

Matthew points to a mixture of fear and great joy that marks the life 
of disciples who have encountered the good news. When I think of 
some of my more enriching and lasting learning experiences, I am 
aware of this mixture. There was some fear of delving into what was 
unfamiliar to me or highlighting what was missing in my practice of 
discipleship. But there was joy in learning and being transformed. 
And there was excitement to share my insights with other disciples in 
my faith community. 
 

  
As we ponder the implications of the resurrection for faithful witness and life in community, 
here are four questions we might ask about our plans for life-long learning: 

1. What do I want to learn? 
2. What do I need to learn in order to enhance my service to my community/context? 
3. What are the mission goals of my faith community? 
4. How might I celebrate the learning experiences of those around me? 

          
Continuing education can be done through workshops, classes, retreats, guided groups, 
individual coaching and spiritual direction. Expenses may include registration fees, travel, meals, 
accommodation or education course materials. Please see our website for more details.  
 
 ******************************* 
If you have questions about CEP policy and/or are looking for educational ideas, do not hesitate 
to contact Rev. Paul Gehrs, Assistant to the Bishop, Justice and Leadership. email: 
pgerhs@elcic.ca  Winnipeg: 204-984-9156   Toll free: 1-888-786-6707 ext. 156. 
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